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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

JINDERA HIT BY  
RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS 

T he local community was shocked after the Jindera petrol 

station became listed as a venue of Covid concern. 
Many residents responded quickly to this news and got test-

ed at a mobile site set up in Jindera Oval. 
 

B ut it seems that a few residents have taken the event one 

step further and begun implementing 'random acts of 
kindness" in the community. 
 

A  ‘random act of kindness’ is a spontaneous gesture of 

goodwill towards someone or something.  It can take 
the form of anything, from kind words to actions that make 

a difference to someone else.  
 

T hese people have recognised how worrying and disrup-

tive a Covid scare can be to our community and have 
started doing something about it. 
 

T here are reports of people finding 'crocheted worry 

worms' in the parks and recreation areas around Jindera. 
These are crochet works created by someone who has gone 
out of their way to provide something to make another per-

son smile. The idea being that if you find them, then these 
'worry worms' comfort your worries.  
 

T here is even a Facebook site for people involved in crochet kindness: https://www.facebook.com/

groups/906834113017980/ 

O ther people have found random acts of poetry posted around 

the area. This is where someone has taken the message of a po-
et and pasted words to warm the hearts of the person who finds it. 
Words such as "When travelling on life's roadway. You may meet a weak-

er man, Make their journey brighter, by helping when you can." Such po-

ems have begun appearing around bus stops, playgrounds, and open 

spaces in Jindera. 
 

T here are also reports of kids finding painting rocks with emojis 
and playing hide and seek to find them in the parks and play-

ground.  
 

J udy McLeod a social work academic at Charles Sturt University 

said: "Its heartening to see people in the community get out and 
support others in  times of uncertainty. I am sure these things will 

bring lots of pleasure and happy smiles to the worried residents of 
Jindera. How often do we take time to take care of others or even do 

something nice for yourself. I congratulate whoever is doing this" 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F906834113017980%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb00f2c3697cc4ed3becd08d94cfb3f66%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637625464533504496%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoi
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F906834113017980%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb00f2c3697cc4ed3becd08d94cfb3f66%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637625464533504496%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoi
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Providing a safety net of kindness, consideration and support  

to those in need within our local community. 

Office Hours 
1.00pm to 5.00pm weekdays except  

Thursday.  Call in or phone for assistance 

02 6026 3001.  Messages responded to 

promptly. 

Op Shop Hours 
10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday and  

10am to 1pm Saturday.  Closed for lunch 

from 1pm to 1.45pm weekdays. 

Jindera News 
Published monthly (except January) by Rural Care Link Inc.  All profits from advertising and 

donations are used to support the activities of Rural Care Link Inc.     Contributions and  

advertisements are invited from groups and individuals and should be negotiated with and 

forwarded to the Editor.  The editorial team reserves the right not to publish any article or 

to modify the presentation to suit the style of the publication. 

Assistance to those in genuine need 
We provide support to people who are experiencing considerable hardship.  Perhaps a re-

cent event, disaster or accident has significantly affected your ability to manage day-to-day 

life.  In these circumstances, we can provide food vouchers to overcome your basic needs.  

Clothing, equipment and other support is also available should there be a genuine need. 

Counselling Service 
 

Bryony Cooke—Ph: 0400 654 916—Thursdays between 12 and 

5pm Or call in to the Rural Care Link Office—Jindera Community Hub 
 

Rural Care Link Office Ph: 6026 3001 
 

As Bryony is an accredited Mental Health Social Worker this service is 
free with a Mental Health Plan from your doctor 
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Op Shop News 
Unfortunately, the Op shop had to close for a few days during July due to the Covid situation, 

but it is now “back on track” with the doors wide open for our BIG WINTER SALE.  $5.00 bag 

on all clothes that are not tagged!    

Items to look out for this month—We have some very stylish modern ladies coats, dresses 

and jumpers. Also some very good men’s wear and shoes plus accessories such as ties , socks 

and even undies.  Be on the look out for another sale of crockery and glassware later in the 

month.  The children’s section is full of toys and books as well as a great selection of clothing 

from babies to teenagers.  Our library has a great selection of books so please come in and 

have a browse. 

Antiques—Take a look on page 4 for two antique lamps.  Come in and make an offer on these 

special items. 

Don’t hesitate to ask—There are some items that we don’t have room to display in the shop.    

Please ask the staff if you would like to see Wedding dresses, Evening wear (long), Fancy 

dress for children and adults, Doona Covers and Sheet Sets. 

Become a Volunteer—The volunteer staff at OP shop like to think of the shop as being the 

HUB OF THE TOWN .  A place where the community can come and browse and take some 

time out with some relaxing shopping.  Due to Covid, we do have to adhere to the strict rules 

with only 5 customers in the shop at one time, but everyone seems to be managing with 

these restrictions and still have a pleasant time in the shop.  

Why not consider becoming a volunteer to help run this friendly little retail outlet in Jindera.  

Men and Women of any age (over 16 years) will be warmly welcomed to join our fantastic 

team, which is well managed and supported by a great Committee.  Please call our office on 

6026 3001 or Volunteer Co-ordinator, Colleen Lord on 0429 960 616. 
 

Carers Support Group   

For parents, guardians, family members and other support people who provide on-gong 
care and assistance to another person regardless of age from anywhere in the Greater 
Hume area. 

Next Meeting Tuesday 10th August 10.00am 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church Hall Adams St Jindera 

A guest speaker will be attending from Regional Disability Advocacy Service 

A great chance to meet new people and find support 

 

For information or help with transport contact: 

Jenny O’Neill - Coordinator - 0438 263 417   or   Vickie Priscina - Facilitator - 0428 406 060 
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OP SHOP SPECIALS 

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  

2021 
A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

  11th August Around Our Back Door Albury Day.  
 

 Contact: Jane Barlow 0438 262480  
                                Meeting at St Paul’s Jindera at 9.30am. 
                                M/tea:  
                                Lunch: 

With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please.  
 

 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480    Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  

    A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

Italian suit 48" $20 

Threadz cardigan, medium size $12 

2 Antique “Millers Lamps”.  Open for offers until end of  August. Place your bids now! 



 

August 2021 — edition 280                                                                                       Page  5 

 

Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

Support YOUR  
Local Business 

 

 

Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ rules 
during your daily activities and  

practice social distancing.  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fburrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a1bcdbc78ad49b63a9f08d82d3e9a90%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637309094185593867&sdata=YJnqrBp8QjF6agU7idx2LzWCY%2BOU5BE
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29 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 
Jindera Oval 
Jindera Museum Tearooms  
11am to 3pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am - 2pm 

30 31     

1 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 
Jindera Oval 
Jindera Museum Tearooms  
11am to 3pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am - 2pm 

2 

 
3 
 

 

4 
 

Craft Group - 1.30pm 
Anglers Clubhouse 
 

Social Tennis – 
7.00pm JTC 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 

5 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

6 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm  
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

7 
Football Club  
Jindera  v Murray 
Magpies at Home 

 

 

8 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 
Jindera Oval 
Jindera Museum Tearooms  
11am to 3pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am - 2pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  

Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

9 
Museum Meeting 
-7.30pm School of 
Arts Hall  

10 
Carers Support Group 
10am - Bethlehem 
Lutheran Church Hall  
 

 
 

11 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
Social Tennis – 
7.00pm, JTC 
 

12 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

13 
Jindera Anglers Club 
G.M. & A.G.M - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

14 
Football Club  
Jindera  v Osborne 
at Home 
 

 
 

15 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 
Jindera Oval 
Jindera Museum Tearooms  
11am to 3pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am - 2pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

16 
Jindera Community 
Forum -  Community 
Hub - 7.30pm                                 

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
Social Tennis – 
7.00pm, JTC 
 

19 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

20 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

21 
Football Club  
Jindera  v Burrum - 
Away 

22 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 

Jindera Oval 

Jindera Museum Tearooms  
11am to 3pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am - 2pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  

Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

23 24 

 
25 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
Social Tennis – 
7.00pm, JTC 
 

26 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 
 

27 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

28 
Football Club  
Finals at Walbundrie 

Jindera Community Diary          AUGUST 2021  
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Brad Moss 

 
The Year 1 students have been embarking on their FIRST Project Based Learning (PBL) unit.  

They recently visited Wirraminna Environmental Centre at Burrumbuttock where they in-

vestigated the local flora and fauna and identified which types of plants and animals still 

exist in our local area.  The students are keen to collect and propagate native plants and 

trees - If they are successful, they hope to rejuvenate areas around the school.  

The Year 5/6 students undertook a science investigation around 

human characteristics that help us adapt to our environment.  

Students timed themselves   

completing certain everyday 

tasks and then taped their 

thumbs up and completed the 

same task again.  
 

They discovered how important 

our thumbs are in day-to-day 

life.  

The Kindergarten students  have been learning all about the 

Olympics.  They made their own Olympic torches out of ice-

cream and had their 

own torch relay.  

 

They also had fun      

being creative and 

planned and then    

collaged their own 

Olympic mascots.  
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Covid Testing at Jindera  
 

          Greater Hume Council and Murrumbidgee 
Health organised Covid testing to be carried out at the 
Jindera Recreation Reserve on Thursday 15th and Fri-
day 16th July.  
 

          The staff carried out their duties under trying 
conditions but still managed to smile at the end of the 
time. 
 

          Thank you to all the residents who took this op-
portunity to be tested. 
 

 

Keep safe and remember to sanitise, 

wear a mask, socially distance and  

use the QR codes! 

DUE TO THE COVID LOCKDOWN JINDERA 

CWA WILL NOT HOLD AN AUGUST MEETING. 
 

 CWA Head Office in Sydney has been closed and 
some H.O. staff are working from home.   
 

 At our July meeting, Simone Crighton from “Home 
Instead – Senior Care”  informed us on How to Live 
independently at Home.   Very informative for senior 
citizens. 
 

 Jindera CWA members wish Greg Finster and 
Shirley all the very best for the future and thank him for 
his support during his time as Editor.   
 

 It was also sad to read the closing of Jindera Red 
Cross, a big thank you to those members who have 
worked tirelessly over the years. 

 Heather Collis, Agriculture and Environment Of-
ficer,  read an article in the Border Mail regarding Ty-
son Evans receiving the first Nancy Rooke Memorial 
Scholarship from St. Matthews Music Association.  
 

 Nancy Rooke was a loved Wiradjuri elder who at-

tended many CWA and public functions.  Congratula-

tions Tyson. 
 

Our next meeting 1st September 2021 in  

the Community Hall at 10am. 
 
Yours in CWA Friendship. 

Bev. Blair. 
President. 

Jindera CWA News 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au


 

August 2021 — edition 280                                                                                          Page  10 

 

 

 Mud, mud glorious . On Tuesday the 29th of June our educators and 

children got involved in International mud day, a day aimed at celebrating be-
ing outdoors and connecting with the natural environment. 
 

 A day for getting dirty, messy and grubby. There is nothing quite like 
splashing in muddy puddles or squelching thick, gooey mud through your fin-
gers or toes. 

 Mud play is all about , but as with anything we do in early childhood 

education there is learning through play. Mud play engages all the senses and 
builds on children’s creativity. It’s an opportunity for open ended, unstructured 
outdoor nature play. There are no rules to follow, no expectations, no finished 
product, meaning there is no right or wrong way to play or engage.   

 Mud play encourages increased move-
ment and physical activity, helping to main-
tain a healthy lifestyle and research has 
shown that outdoor play reduces stress and 
anxiety in children. So, I think it’s safe to say 

that makes you  
 
 

 Educators observed children testing theo-
ries and experimenting in the mud kitchen, 
pouring and mixing, looking at volume and 
measurement, discovering and developing an 
understanding of maths and science.  
 

 Such a simple activity can bring so much joy and we have loved seeing our 
educators out and about in their communities, all getting involved in their own 
way.  

 

 

  Ph: 02 60263877 

  Email FPattinson@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

  Web: www.ghchildren.com.au 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 

We are currently seeking passionate Family Day 

Care Educators in the Jindera area. If you hold a 

Certificate III in Early Childhood or any other Early 

Childhood Qualification, please contact our office. 

mailto:FPattinson@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.ghchildren.com.au
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Would you like to  

submit a story or article? 
Jindera News would welcome any local news  

of interest to the Jindera community  

to be considered for publication. 

You are invited to  

send in stories, photos or news items.  
 

Please email to The Editor, Jindera News at  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au  
or drop in to Rural Care Link at The Jindera Hub, 
Urana Street, Jindera. 
 

NOTE: Your submission may be edited prior to publication. A 
correct email and telephone number must be entered for verifica-

tion purposes. The editorial team reserves the right to publish or 
not publish all articles submitted. 

An Invitation 

SEE YOUR AD HERE 
 

CONTACT THE JINDERA NEWS 

AT 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 A Public Meeting was called by Mr. G. Nation and 

chaired by Councillor Wally Briese and held in the School of 

Arts Hall on 27th October 1939. The meeting was well at-

tended with about 50 people present. 

 Councillor Briese informed the gathering the object of 

the meeting was, namely, to form a Branch of Red Cross in 

Jindera. 

 Councillor Briese was voted Chairman, and Mr. C.J. 

Bunker, a local school teacher at the time, was appointed 

Minute Secretary for the meeting. 

 It was decided that a Jindera Branch of the Australian 

Red Cross Society be formed by the motion of Mr. A. Eck-

ermann and Mrs. Lipsett. Carried. 

The First President was Mrs. Aug Schmidt. 

Vice Presidents were Mrs. W. Briese and Mrs. G. Keighran. 

Secretary — Miss Marg. Schmidt (Marg. Wehner) Treasurer 

— Mrs. T. Cross. The Membership fee was 1/- per annum. 

Apologies for non attendance were received from Mesdames 

W. Schulz, G. Wagner and T. Funk. At the next meeting in 

November 1939, Mrs. Aug. Schmidt resigned as President 

and Mrs. W. Briese was elected President in her stead. 

 Branch membership for the first year was 65. Meetings 

were held on 2nd Thursday at 2 pm, and alternate months at 

8 pm. Imagine keeping up with that! It must have all become 

too hard and from July 1941 meetings were the 2nd Tuesday 

of the month. When numbers declined the 8 pm time was 

recommenced with success. 

 The first function was a Euchre Party and Table Tennis. 

Charge being 1/6d and 1/-. Advertising was in the local pa-

per and posters in prominent places in the town. 4 pounds 

10/9 was made with 5/- expenses. 

 The Members were extremely busy making up pyjamas, 

flannels and draw sheets, etc. for the soldiers; and water bag 

covers were to be made with the left-over material from the 

pyjamas. Mrs. Aug. Schmidt was the “Cutter”. In March 

1942 it was realized that there was a need for “tropical pyja-

mas or material for making same”. A continuous supply of 

knitted items was also on hand and were sent to the Red 

Cross Store in Mates, Albury.  

 In June 1942, 164 articles were packed and sent to the 

Red Cross Store consisting of:  2 draw sheets, 4 pillow slips, 

5 pair slippers, 3 scarfs, 22 washers, 14 pair mittens, 6 pair 

long stockings, 1 pair socks, 4 long sleeve pullovers, 1 cardi-

gan, 1 flannel, 2  dozen handkerchiefs, 13 flannelette shirts, 9 

pair tropical pyjamas, 9 bed pockets, 4 dressing towels, 1 

barber towe1, l8 jug covers, 2 hot water bag covers, 6 cakes 

Lifebuoy soap, 7 packets cigarettes, 4 jelly crystals, 1 tin 

peaches, 1 bottle preserves, 1 parcel dried fruit, 1 tin talc, 1 

junket tablets, 1 insect sprayer. 

 In the 1940’s I know of a member who would ride their 

bike into town. In these times tyres and tubes were hard to 

get. A form had to be filled out to apply for new tyres and 

tubes. These forms would be handed to the gentleman in 

town who was the blacksmith, oxy-welder and make every-

thing man! He would send the form away. In the meantime, 

with the tyres and tubes wearing out — haybands would be 

tied around the tyre to hold the tube in place and help pro-

long the life of the tyre and keep the tube in place — and 

hopefully hold out until the permission for the new tyre ar-

rived and could be put on. No doubt this occurred in many 

other districts as well. 

  

 

 

 

 

Paper drives were held in the early years. In 1941 300  

weight of waste paper was deposited at the Albury Waste 

Paper Depot. 

 The Branch then commenced waste paper collections in 

1978 until they were discontinued in July 1991. You will see 

some photos on display of members loading the bundles into 

vehicles. 

 Tennis Tournaments and Croquet games were other 

sources of fundraising. Entry fee was 1/- for tennis and 3d a 

putt for croquet. Afternoon tea charge of 6d. Proceeds were 

13 pounds 19/6. Expenses of 5/-. 

 Our Branch in the early days never ever conducted Raf-

fles, and this was replaced by a guessing competition. At one 

stage guessing the grains of wheat in a bottle. The Secretary 

was asked to take the grains and bottle to Mr. O’Connor to 

fill and seal. Mr. O’Connor being the local Jindera Consta-

ble!! Guessing the weight of fowls was another source, no 

doubt of laughter, and funds. 3d a guess. Profit on one occa-

sion was 1 pound 10/-. 

 At the June meeting in 1941, a letter of resignation was 

received from a member (Miss Burdack) as a result of petrol 

rationing and it was decided to ask her to re- consider her 

decision. It appears she meant her word. 

 The Jindera Branch tried street stalls in Albury at the 

Dean Square, under the beautiful old palm trees. It was a 

roaring success — we were nearly mobbed for the first pro-

duce.  

 Members would go in and set up the tables (available 

from the old Civic Theatre for 1/- each) sell what was there 

and then wait for Mr. Wally Briese, who would always ar-

rive late in the old Canardly Truck. He would go from farm 

to farm picking up cases of cakes, cream, butter, eggs 

(sometimes fresh mutton) vegetables, fruit and jam. Jam be-

ing a great seller, members made over 200 lb. of sugar into 

jam. 

 Mr. Briese’s arrival was always eagerly awaited. There 

was always plenty of help to unload, and it would all be sold 

in no time. 

 One hot morning, one of the member’s feet were “killing 

her”, so while the rush was on, she slipped her shoes off. At 

the conclusion of the stall, she went to put her shoes back on, 

but alas, they had been sold! This happened to none other 

than Mrs. Alby Sawyer (Betty’s mother). 

70 YEARS of JINDERA RED CROSS BRANCH 

In 1985 Dorothy Keighran, Marge Wehner, Norma Schulz, Ann 

Smythe, Edna Funk, Ella Briese and Ella Salzke received   

their Long Service Certificates . 
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It is sad to report that the Red Cross Jindera 

branch closed with a Farewell lunch at Jindera 

Hotel on Tuesday 6th July 2021. 
 

 Norma who joined the group in 1946 and Ester who 
joined the group in 1959 were amongst the branch 
members celebrating and commemorating the occasion.  

 

Norma when pressed as to 
her charity work said it was 
just one of those things, fun-
damentally unwilling to take 

any personal credit for her 
individual achievements. 
 

Ester also said she was 
proud of all the good work 
the group had done includ-
ing many catering events 
which were very handy fund
-raisers for Red Cross. 
 

Ester said she enjoyed meet-
ing people she may never 
have met and the terrific 

feeling of all working together for a common goal. Ester 
was especially happy and grateful for all the awards the  
 

 
 

local branch received from head office to mark excellent 
contributions.  

 Both ladies enjoyed their lunch with their friends 
and the table shared a modesty and unpretentious at-
mosphere that perhaps belied the outstanding service 
and generosity of heart that had marked their time in 
this truly wondrous simple act of giving...year in, year 
out. 

 Congratulations & a big thank you to the ladies of 
the Jindera Red Cross, your humbleness and humility & 
your tireless work has been much appreciated and the 
community wishes you well in your future endeavours.  

Jindera Red Cross 

 Final News 

70 YEARS of JINDERA RED CROSS (Continued) 

 Catering has always been a big part of fundraising at the 

Jindera Branch. The Bolger Clearing Sale was one of the first 

big ventures raising 4 pound 10/7-. 

 Members then decided to further their catering activities  

... in February 1946 the wedding of Cleaver Quast and Roma 

Schilg. This was a great success. From then on there was no 

stopping the Branch. They catered all around, even in Albury 

at the Pensioner Hall, Creek Street, and the Masonic Hall in 

Kiewa Street. 

 Unfortunately, Albury complained about the Branch’s 

activities (probably because they were so successful) and it 

was then decided not to go over The Gap for any future ca-

tering. 

 Mesdames W. Briese as President, and G. Keighran as 

Secretary held these positions for 21 years. Only 3 more 

years Sheila!! 

 In the 1960’s 2 members (Glenda and myself joined the 

ranks of the VAD’s with regular training nights in home 

nursing and first aid and helping out at the Albury Blood 

Bank. 

 Two Cookery books were published with our tried and 

true recipes. The first one marked our 25th anniversary in 

1964. 4 rose bushes were also planted at that time at the Hall. 

However, the book outlasted the roses! The second book 

marked our 40th anniversary in 1979. 

In 1985 catering prices were set at: 

Full wedding (no cake) — soup, main meal, dessert, coffee, 

slice, punch and savouries - $8.50. 

Full wedding (no cake, punch or savouries) - $8.00. 

Afternoon Tea - 4 quarters sandwich, 2 large pieces of cake, 

tea/coffee - $2.50. Individual plates, 3 quarter sandwich, 1 

piece cake, and biscuit tea/coffee - $2.00.  

 The Red Cross Telecross service has been supported by 

members of our branch since it commenced in June 1991. 

Today, some of our members deliver Meals on Wheels and 

provide the Hands On service to elderly residents of Aged 

Care complexes. 

 After 70 years of - catering for clearing sales, weddings, 

wedding anniversaries, 2lst’s, fancy dress Christmas parties 

for children, bridal parades, football and tennis banquets, 

small school sports, election day stalls, street stalls, paper 

drives, knitting lots of “Trauma teddies” and collecting many 

thousands of stamps — our membership stands at 32. 

 Working out of very small primitive kitchen in the early 

days — wood stove, a copper for heating plum puddings and 

the making of that delicious milk coffee! Can anyone remem-
ber that? 

 Progressing then to an enlarged work area with an elec-

tric stove, double sink, microwave oven, and now we are 

actually cooking with gas!! 

 We look back over the past 70 years with great admira-

tion of the early years, how members worked on, regardless, 

when times were very difficult with war time restrictions and 

rationing. We also remember those members who are no 

longer with us but whose untiring work for Red Cross can 

never be forgotten. 

 Our branch looks to the future of continuing the work of 

Red Cross. Keeping in mind and remembering always the 

seven principles of this wonderful organization …. 

Humanity, Impartiality, Neutrality, Independence,  

Voluntary Service, Unity and Universality. 

From left - Dot, Gwen , Norma, Sheila, Deb,  

Ester, Lee and Elizabeth.  

Dot, Gwen , Norma, Sheila 
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The meeting was recorded and available for viewing on Council’s 

website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX    
 

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 

 Council endorsed Greater Hume Council involve-
ment in the collaborative process to prepare a Request 
to Tender for the supply of Residential Waste and Recy-
cling Services through a Memorandum of Understand-
ing with Albury City, Federation, Indigo Shire, Towong 
Shire and City of Wodonga Councils’.  
 

 Council authorised the General Manager to arrange 
a loan borrowing of $1.5M from NSW Treasury for the 
Culcairn Residential Estate Project.    

Council agreed the Mayor and Deputy Mayor will rep-
resent Greater Hume Council at the Local Government 
NSW Annual Conference with the General Manager 
and one other councillor attending as observers.  
 

 Greater Hume Council will formally commit to be-
coming a member of the Welcoming Cities Network.  
 

 Council will invite submissions for the closure and 
sale of unused section of Hoffmans Road, Culcairn.   

 Council has appointed Longford Civil for the con-
struction of the Jindera Industrial Estate (Stage 1B) at a 
cost of $232, 268.71 (excl GST).  
 

 It was agreed Council will continue to work with 
the Softwoods Working Group, in conjunction with 
Snowy Valley and Cootamundra-Gundagai Councils, 

to develop partnerships for works on roads to benefit 
the softwoods industry. Council will make an ex gratia 
payment of $10,319.41 to the Softwoods Working 
Group for assistance in preparing the Growing Local 
Economies funding applications.  
 

 The General Manager advised Council that the 
caretaker period commences four weeks before the local 
government elections on 4 September 2021.  
 

 The Holbrook Customer Service functions have suc-
cessfully transitioned to the Holbrook Library. Thank 
you to the community for your support and assistance 
in the transition.  
 Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing at 
any time on Council’s website. 
 Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council 
information such as contact information, to lodge a customer re-

quest, news, events, development applications and forms, ca-
reers, waste and recycling, library and community services, 
works and projects, business and investment, grants, youth, 
Council meetings agendas and minutes, children services, wa-
ter and waste water, pet registrations, your rates, have your 
say and so much more.  
 

 If you have friends and family visiting go to 
www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 
your day with lots of suggested tours and activities.  
 

Cr Heather Wilton    Mayor    greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

 Council News July 2021 

 Farmers, Landcarers and community groups with a 
story to tell are being encouraged to submit their ideas 
for an opportunity to present at the 2022 NSW Land-
care and Local Land Services Conference in Tweed 
Heads.   
 The conference theme is ‘Rethink, Renew, Re-
charge’ with presenters and workshop hosts being 
sought to share their experiences of recovering from nat-
ural disasters, as well as their ideas for creating a more 
resilient and sustainable future. 
 Local Land Services Board Acting Chair, Allison 
Harker said this is a fantastic opportunity for passionate 
individuals and community groups from across the state 
to present and discuss their insights with the broader 
Landcare community. 
 Interested presenters can find out more information 
and download their expression of interest form at 
www.nswlandcareconference.com.au/presentations, 

with submissions closing on Tuesday, 31 August 2021. 
Landcare NSW Chair, Stephanie Cameron encouraged 
Landcarers from across the state to submit an expres-
sion of interest to share, learn and connect as a commu-
nity. “Given the recent challenges we have all faced 
and are still facing now, we are looking for presenta-
tions and workshops that showcase resilience, as well as 
how we can rethink, renew and recharge to create a sus-
tainable future,“ Ms Cameron said.    

 “We encourage anyone involved in Landcare, natu-
ral resource management, sustainable agriculture, resili-
ence and community empowerment to apply.” 
 Presenters will join the program alongside Resili-
ence NSW Commissioner, and former Rural Fire Ser-
vice Commissioner, Shane Fitzsimmons, who will be 
making the keynote presentation. 
 The Conference will take place on 15–17 March at 
the Mantra Twin Towns in Tweed Heads. Tickets will 
go on sale later this year. 
 Interested delegates and exhibitors can find updates 
at the conference website and by following ‘NSW Land-
care and Local Land Services Conference’ on Face-
book. 
 

MEDIA: Matthew Burgess, Local Land Services, 0412 795 307 

A packed house at the 2019 Landcare and Local Land 
Services conference in Broken Hill.   

PRESENTERS WANTED for 2022 NSW LANDCARE and  
LOCAL LAND SERVICES CONFERENCE 

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.visitgreaterhume.com.au
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flink.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3DYz1qRFOWQRfRkQ-2Foi89xAV1K5ts2rDACVCFRejdrbeQILJzDhMQWSIF46EIBnOEbp9DZH2W7XSzNSP5rtM9Tsg-3D-3DrWM9_kmHiulbtKV1GSSxKMkFcvi78DSkjJQOaV8ZChKqWuT
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 The visit to our local garage of the real world of 
Covid 19 infection, rocked the community of Jin-
dera.  
  

 Once the word was out, the streets were quiet as 

many were tested and ordered to stay home until 
results were received. This took much longer for 

some than others and it was as a result, we decided 
to close the museum for a week following the noti-
fication.  
 

 Many of our volunteers were in the vicinity, or 

had contact with those who were. There was also 
the realisation that the infection could have ended 

up at the football if a positive case was detected. 
Following the closure last year, we have all been 

eager for life to return to normal, but unfortunately, 
it seems this is not yet possible.  
 

 The museum has suffered as a result, with visit-
ation numbers reduced. Lock-downs in Victoria 

reduce our numbers considerably, so we again face 
some very quiet weeks. 
 

 The recent increase in Covid cases in both states 

and the increase in restrictions has unfortunately 
led to the postponement of our Italian night, which 
was eagerly anticipated. We cannot set a new date 

for this event until the present situation eases.  
 

 We have another event scheduled for Septem-

ber, a long lunch on Sunday 5th September, Fa-

thers Day. We hope restrictions 

have eased and this event will be 
able to proceed. Look out for fur-

ther details around the town and 
in the next edition of the Jindera 

News. 

 

 The museum continues with maintenance 

work, with more storm water and drainage works 
underway. It is certainly the winter to know when 

additional storm water works are needed.  
 

 Plans are now available for the new building 

proposed for the museum which we hope to locate 
at the front of the present Cottage Craft block. This 
will give the museum extra areas in which to exhib-

it, engage and store. It will also give the museum a 
larger street focus and more outdoor space for func-

tions and events.  
 

 We are very excited about this next stage for the 

museum – plans can be viewed at the museum if 
you are interested. Fund raising will continue and 
we will look to source any grants available for such 

work. 
 

 The relocation of the Glenellen school is also 

being considered by 
the museum. The ad-
dition of a school to 

the complex would 
enhance the site, par-

ticularly as both origi-
nal schools in the 

township are no long-
er in existence.  
 

For readers who attended the Glenellen school, 

we are looking for any memorabilia or artifacts 

from that time. 
 

 Donations for either project are gratefully ac-

cepted and all donations are tax deductable. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President 

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

MTOB, Reckon, Xero 
 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

 

Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ rules 
during your daily activities and  

practice social distancing.  
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at 1.30pm at  
the Jindera Anglers Clubhouse. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  
working on and come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish at around 3.00pm 
 

Judy Gray on 0418 617 385 for further information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

Support YOUR  
Local Business 
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

Want to eat better,  
but sick of cooking for yourself? 

   
Better things to do than prepare a meal? 

  
We are happy to assist with any  

dietary requirements 
  

Call us on 0412 706 578 or email 
dotskitchens@gmail.com for full menu  

Live Local Buy Local  

mailto:dotskitchens@gmail.com
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11/7/2021 – 1st Round Club Championships - Stroke 

15/7/2021 – Stroke – 2nd Rnd. Club Championships 

18/7/2021 – Stroke – 3rd Rnd. Club Championships 

Name Hcap 
Dly 

Hcap 
Strk 

Score 
Net 

Score 
Result 

Brentan Polkinghorne 16.7 17.0 89 72.0 W 

Craig McMillan 9.1 9.0 82 73.0 R/U 

John Metcalf 10.5 11.0 85 74.0 Ball 

Trevor Freeman 21 22.0 97 75.0 Ball 

Greg Allen 15.6 16.0 91 75.0 Ball 

Stuart Millar 18.4 19.0 97 78.0 Ball 

4/7/2021 – Stableford – 11 Players 

11/7/2021 – Stableford – 4 Ball Better Ball (Pairs) -  

11 Players 

Results: 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 

27/6/2021 – Monthly Medal,  

4th Round Club Championships – 12 Players  

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Groups Result 

Craig McMillan 9 9.0 33 1 W (61) 

Don Singleton 30.6 31.0 28 1 W (61) 

Trevor Freeman 21 22.0 31 2 Ru (59) 

Ron Smithenbecker 12.8 13.0 28 2 Ru (59) 

Name GA Hcp Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Trevor Freeman 21 22.0 32 W 

Bob Sheerans 18.1 19.0 29 R/U 

Chris Larkin 22.1 23.0 28 B 

Daryl Klein 19.1 20.0 28 B 

Craig McMillan 9 9.0 28 B 

 The weather over the past few weeks has seen some 
mixed blessings, testing the endurance of the most har-
dy of golfers on the one hand whilst also providing 
much needed moisture into the fairways. The course is 
still in very good condition and looking good for the 
coming warmer months. 

 

Annual Tournament  
 

 The Jindera Golf Club Tournament 2021 has been 

cancelled for the weekend of 24th/25th July due to ex-
pected low numbers attributed to the forecast miserable 
weather and  restrictions on Victorian players. 

 

The good news is it will now be held on  

the weekend of 25th/26th September. 

 
 This tournament has been generously sponsored by 
our local “Barefoot Vet” - Daryl Klein for a number of 
years now and is the “Marquee” event on our calendar. 
 
 We look forward to seeing as many golfers as possi-
ble on that weekend for the “2 ball Ambrose” on Satur-
day and men's A,B,C grade competition on the Sun-
day. 
 
 We thank Daryl for his continued support of our 
Golf Club, together with our valued “course sign” 
sponsors. 

18/7/2021 – Stableford – 6 Players 

Name GA Hcp Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Daryl Klein 19.1 20.0 31 W 

Strop Weldon 30.6 31.0 29 RU (cb) 

Simon Cossor 17.9 18.0 29 Ball 

LADIES COMPETITION 
1/7/2021 – Stableford – Washed Out 

 

8/7/2021 – Stroke 4th Monthly Medal 

Name 
Dly 
Hcp 

Strk 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Sandra Kilo 27 101 74 Winr Putts 28 

Heather Chaston 34 114 80 RU  Putts 26 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 92 76 Putts 24 

Name 
Dly 
Hcp 

Strk 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Sandra Kilo 28 104 76 Winr Putts 25 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 94 78 Rup  Putts 29 

Name 
Dly 
Hcp 

Strk 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Heather Chaston 34 108 74 Winr Putts 26 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 91 75 Rup  Putts 24 

Sandra Kilo 28 105 77 Puts 31 

Name 
Dly 
Hcp 

Strk 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Sandra Kilo 28 99 71 Winr Putts 21 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 96 80 Rup  Putts 27 

Heather Chaston 34 116 82   

Virginia Ebert 34 121 87   

Ros McMillan 29 118 89  

Happy golfing ...  

… get a friend or take the family along  

and enjoy the Jindera Golf Course ! 



 

August 2021 — edition 280                                                                                       Page  21 

 

Club veteran and patriarch Don “Fairway” Singleton teeing off on the par 3 12th during “Vets” comp  on Wednesday. 

Don has previously scored two “Hole in Ones” on this hole. 

Name GA Hcp Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

Frank Shannon  18 16 1st 

Bob Sheerans  16 15 2nd 

Dave Briggs  22 15 Ball 

Frank Carmody  22 15 Ball 

14/7/2021 – Washed out 

7/7/2021 – Stableford – 10 Players 

Results (cont.) 
 

Vets – Wednesday Mornings 8.30/9.00 – 9 Holes 

30/6/2021 – Stableford – 10 Players 

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Frank Shannon  18 18 1st 

Trevor Freeman  18 17 2nd 

Frank Carmody  21 15 Ball 

Dave Briggs  24 15 Ball 

 We will be running a junior golf clinic on Sundays 
beginning on the 8th August and finishing with a mini 
tournament on the 26th September. The clinics will run 
for around one hour and start either before or after the 
usual Sunday competition. 
 

 The age group is 6 to 14, there is no cost and mem-
bership of the golf club is not required. 
 

The following is the current timetable: - 

Age: - 6 to 14 Male/Female 

Cost: - No Charge    -      Own Clubs: - Not Essential 

Coach: - Cameron Odewahn (Golf NSW Accredited 
Golf Coach)  

 For those interested in attending, please respond by 
email with the following information: - 

Childs Name  - Age  - Golf experience – eg. Never/
rarely, occasionally, regular 

 

admin@jinderagolfclub.com with “Junior Golf” in the 
subject line. 

Date Start Finish Program 

Sun 8th Aug 10.00am 11.00/11.30 Grade kids – develop skills program to suit graded groups 

Sun 15th Aug 10.00am 11.00/11.30 TBA 

Sun 22nd Aug 10.00am 11.00/1130 TBA 

Sun 29th Aug 10.00am 11.00/11.30 TBA 

Break       

Sun 12th Sept 1.30pm 2.30/3.00 TBA 

Sun 19th Sept 1.30pm 2.30/3.00 TBA 

Sun 26th Sept 1.30pm 2.30/3.00 Competition/Tournament finish with BBQ, Trophies 

Junior Golf  

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
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 Last fishing Comp was held at the end of June 
27th and was a very successful Competition with lots 

of good redfin weighed in as well some anglers target-
ing specific species to give themselves a crack at the 

Angler of the Year Trophy. 

 
 The best fish went to Leif with a nice trout 390, 

best bag of fish went to Jason with a great bag of 20 

redfin 6490, with the best being 360, Shane caught a 
donut, Brent had some redfin, Laz had a great bag of 

20 redfin 6490, best 330, Ricko had a bag of 20 redfin 
5810 and Sham had a ripper redfin of 365. Brownie 

who didn’t attend the weigh-in was successful in win-

ning a donut. 
 

 Next anglers comp will be on the weekend com-

mencing 23rd July at 4pm with the weigh-in at club-
house on Sunday, 25th July at 4pm. 

 
 Next general meeting will be held on Friday, 13th 

August at 5.30pm and all going well and being Covid 

compliant we will have our AGM ON THE SAME 
NIGHT. 

 

What else has been  

going on! 
 

 Wood Raffle has been 

cut, stacked, raffled and been won. - The good news 

is that the wood was won by Jindera resident Greg 
Rowe who desperately needed the load of wood. 

Thanks to everyone who purchased tickets….. 

 

 Also special thanks to club members Graeme, 

Phil, BJ, Chris, Mark and Ricko for getting the wood 

and selling the tickets. 
 

 Keep your eye on your emails, anglers Facebook 
site for info on comps, meetings and gatherings at the 

clubhouse as conditions change with Covid. 

 

 

 

Tight lines!  

Leif with a terrific yellabelly! 

Jason Boyd had a good bag of reddies  

and a nice trout. 
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      And the Anglers Club  ‘Wood Raffle’ winner is …  

              … Greg Rowe from Jindera! 

Winner of Jindera Anglers Club wood raffle Greg Rowe 

with members Phil and Graeme. 

Sandra Moll draws the winning ticket 

in the Anglers Wood Raffle  

 After the cancellation of the 2020 season due to 
COVID-19, The Jindera Football and Netball Club 
have been extremely excited to get into the swing of 
things this season and be back out on the field and 
courts. Whilst we have only been able to run a few func-
tions, the club spirit has been alive and well with both 
sides celebrating major milestones, and great successes. 
 

 Football, whilst decimated by injury in the first half 
of the season, has seen two 100 first grade gamers take 
the field, in Danny Warren and Michael Galvin. Most 
notabely with 'Galvo' booting 6 majors in his milestone 
game for a memorable victory in the firsts.  
 

 The seniors aren't the only teams celebrating, with 
the club future looking bright. Currently 14's are sitting 
a game clear in third and are slated to play finals, with 
17's motoring along and at the top of the ladder.  
 

 Netball are also well positioned heading into finals. 
With C Res sitting in first position, C Grade currently 
fifth, B Grade on fourth and A Grade in second, all sen-
ior sides should play finals which is a fantastic effort.  
 

 Under 13s will also hopefully join them, currently 
sitting fourth. All other junior grades are showing great 
promise and talent among them.  

 Netball have also had their fair share of milestone 
matches, with there being quite a few of note this year: 
100 Games- Hayley Riley, Lexie Clements 
150 Games- Danielle Whitehead 
250 Games- Sarah Parker and Lucinda Morgan  
 

 Congratulations to all on their success and club 
commitment.  
 

 Finally, a very large thankyou to all the Football 
and Netball Club sponsors. Without you we would not 
be able to have a club and we are incredibly grateful for 
the support of every single one. 
 

 Hopefully we will be seeing the town painted red, 
white and blue in the coming weeks for finals. We'd 
love to see you at the ground for our remaining home 
and away matches and finals campaign, go Bulldogs! 

 

News item provided by Aimee Riley  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………..0411 282 320 
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


